
 

 

NEWSLETTER – 7TH JUNE 
 
MESSAGE FROM MR COOPER, SENIOR 
DEPUTY HEAD 
 
Fun fact: The D in D-Day stands for “day”. So, it is “Day-Day”. 
I presumed differently and always thought it was deadline, 
shortened to D-Day in our collective language and therefore 
adding to the sense of how we view it in our national story 
(as opposed to us calling it by the official name of Operation 
Overlord). D-Day as a phrase and an event has come to 
represent so much in the UK and beyond.  
 
As an historian I have never been someone who has been 
hugely interested in military history. Equally I also find the 
concept of “turning points” in history too simplistic and often find myself looking at the 
broader sweep of society and events in my interpretations. However, there are some events 
that hold a certain resonance in how they have been narrated and what position they hold in 
a given nation’s collective memory. D-Day, 6th June 1944, is one of those and is often etched 
in history as a turning point in World War II when Allied forces launched a massive invasion 
on the beaches of Normandy, France. This event is remembered not only for its military 
significance but also for the profound ways it has shaped our perception of society and a 
hook often used in the UK onto which we hang our understanding of national values. 
 
It goes without saying that the remembrance of D-Day serves as a testament to the bravery 
and sacrifice of those who fought for freedom and democracy – memorial events this week 
have shown that sense is very much still central. Over 156,000 Allied troops faced 
formidable defences and perilous conditions to liberate Europe from Nazi tyranny. Having 
events such as D-Day anniversary this week are therefore justified because by honouring 
these individuals, we acknowledge the immense cost of war and the value of the freedoms 
we often take for granted. 
 
Reflecting on historical events like D-Day also helps us characterize our perception of society 
by highlighting the principles we hold dear. Some of us might not always like the waving of 
flags and national pat on the back these reflections can bring. That said it allows us to reflect 
that the events were the collaboration of people from different nations. Yes, this included 
the United States, the United Kingdom, Canada, but also Australia, Belgium, Czechoslovakia, 
Denmark, France, Greece, the Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway and Poland. This diverse 
group coming together underscores the importance of unity and cooperation in overcoming 
great challenges. This collective effort illustrates the power of international solidarity and 
the positive outcomes that can arise when nations work together towards a common goal. 
 



 

 

Some historical events like D-Day, therefore, might deserve status as a turning point. 
Certainly in the outcome of the war, but also in creating a pivot for the people of that time 
and beyond to believe in collective responsibility as a way of upholding their values. In the 
UK, D-Day helps us understand the values that underpin our society: democracy, freedom, 
respect, tolerance, individual liberty and peace. The anniversary reminds us of the sacrifices 
made to protect these values and encourages us to consider whether we uphold them in our 
daily lives, because to do so is a much easier task than that asked of the soldiers who landed 
in Normandy some 80 years ago. 
 

P.E. 
 
A Week of Dry Weather Boosts Sports Activities 
 
This week has been fantastic for our athletes, with the dry weather providing perfect 
conditions for our cricketers, golfers, and tennis players, as well as our year 9 Duke of 
Edinburgh students. 
 
Sports Day Preparations 
 
Preparations for Sports Day are 
in full swing. Students have been 
busy practising their javelin and 
shot-put techniques.  
 
Stay tuned for more details 
about Sports Day in next week’s 
newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
Tennis Focus on Teamwork 
 
In tennis, the focus this week has been on teamwork and playing in pairs. Each lesson 
concluded with an engaging whole-class team game, reinforcing the importance of 
cooperation and strategy on the court. 
 
Athletes of the Week 
 
Year 7:  Ella M 
Year 8:  Nikos Z 
Year 9:  Leo F and Tyler W 
 
Great dedication and hard work from all students this week! Well done! 

 



 

 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH BRONZE PRACTICE EXPEDITION 
 
22 of our year 9 students are currently taking part in their bronze practice expedition. They 
arrived safely in the Chilterns yesterday morning. After meeting their instructors and 
planning their route for the day, they eagerly set off under careful supervision. 
 
Following a day of walking and planning routes for today, the students set up camp, enjoyed 
an evening meal, and had some social time with their peers before ‘lights out.’ This morning, 
they were up early and are now on their way to the finish point. 
 



 

 

SOUTHGATE HOCKEY TRIP - MONDAY 3RD JUNE 
 
“After we arrived, the first thing that happened is that we were split into five groups before 
we did the warm up. Next we did some drills in our groups. There was a piggy-in-the-middle 
type game, a two-vs-two, shuttle runs, going through gates and mini matches. After all 
groups had completed all the activities, we had lunch – a sandwich, a piece of fruit and a bag 
of crisps. After lunch, our groups were all split in half again and we did a round robin, 
everyone playing nine games. We left at three; we were there for four and a half hours. We 
all had a fantastic time.” 
Oscar R 
 
“After we arrived at Southgate Hockey Club, we were selected into five groups and did a 
warm up that consisted of dribbling to the end of a cone and then passing back to the next 
person and many other fun games. We were there for a long, fun and competitive four and a 
half hours. We played nine amazing matches. We are really grateful to Mrs Richardson for 
organising such a fun first day back.” 
Cyrus G 
 
 
 

Goalkeeper Eve H year 9  



 

 

 



 

 

PTA SUMMER FAIR:  
FRIDAY 28TH JUNE 14.15 – 16.15  
 
Just a quick reminder about the Mount House 
PTA summer fair on Friday 28th June after 
sports day from 2.15pm. We hope to see you 
all there. Please bring into reception the 
following donated items: 
 
o A glass jar filled with sweets - remember 

no nuts and the sweets should be wrapped. The jar can be as big or as small as you wish 
and if you’d prefer not to fill the jar with sweets, some small toys or craft items are 
welcome (although sweets tend to be an easier option). 
 

o A bottle – alcohol of course very welcome, but if you’d prefer a soft drink (for example if 
your child takes public transport/the school bus to school) then please ensure that the 
bottle is within date and less than a year old. Equally acceptable are bottles of 
perfume/aftershave etc or other toiletry items - as long as it’s a bottle!  

 
o Any second-hand books which you no longer want to keep.  
 
A WhatsApp has been sent this week with details about how to donate for the class hamper. 
If you require any further information about this, please contact your class PTA rep. 
 
Thanks for all your help in making this event fun and successful.   
 
If you are unable to donate any of the items listed above but would still like to give 
something back to the school, you can always donate by using the QR code to pay Mount 
House PTA securely from your bank.  
 
Thank you.   



 

 

 



 

 

MENUS NEXT WEEK 
 


